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Chair’s Message
Wendy Gamber

As the American Historical Association’s motto says, 
“Everything has a history.”  What’s true for the AHA 
is true for IU: we’ve got histories of everything.

Curious about histories of the human body and 
its place in our daily lives? Ben Irvin’s “History of 
Disability in the United States” traces changing 
undeunderstandings of disability from the 18th century to the present.  
His students learn, for example, that in the Gilded Age, industrial accidents, which 
often resulted in amputation, gave rise to the mass manufacture and marketing of 
prosthetic limbs.  Birth, too, has a history.  Sarah Knott’s students investigate the 
American history of Indigenous, Black and white birth knowledge, the changing roles 
of midwives, obstetricians, and other health workers, and the various experiences of 
birth-givers past and present.

WWe can also introduce you to the histories of heroes who helped set the stage for the 
Justice League and the Avengers.  Students in Leah Shopkow’s “Medieval Heroes” 
course explore why some heroes are forever while other past heroes disappear into 
time's mists. The history of heroism isn’t just about the label, though. Maria Bucur’s 
“Century of Women” course introduces students to women whose low-key heroism 
made change for good and bad, and Pedro Machado and Ke Chin Hsia both take a 
look at the global phenomenon of sports heroes in soccer and baseball.
PPopular music, pop culture, epidemics, war, law, the environment? We’ve got histories 
on those and more, and if you’re one of our majors, you could add your own history to 
that list with a capstone project on any topic that interests you.  

Discover the history of everything . . . at IU History.
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Historians at Work
If everything has a history, history is everywhere.  So are historians.  Here are three 
of our alumni, each of whom works at the intersection of history and place.

            Dawn Bilobran is Principal of 313 Historic Preservation based in Detroit, Michigan.   
            She has over a decade of experience collaborating with private, nonprofit, and      
            government stakeholders seeking to rehabilitate historic assets and maximize      
            development incentives. Her work involves creating project-specific rehabilitation    
            and adaptive reuse strategies, administering federal and state historic tax credits    
            and managing large-scale construction operations. Additionally, she provides      
            comprehensive architectural history services including building research and      
                        National Register of Historic Places nominations. 

Ms. Bilobran's projects consist of Michigan’s most iconic buildings including the Detroit Masonic Temple, 
Michigan State Capitol, Fisher Building, Nickels Arcade and DTE Energy Conners Creek Power Plant as 
well as small-scale development and community partnerships. She serves on the Board of Directors of 
the Belle Isle Conservancy supporting the stewardship of the nation’s largest urban island park. Previous 
board appointments include the Michigan Historic Preservation Network (2014-2020) and Preservation 
Detroit (2013-2020).

“My coursework at IU, particularly ‘History of the American Home,’ fed my thirst for knowledge about 
place and our built environment. We are immensely lucky to have such a visually stunning and 
architecturally inspiring campus in Bloomington. Indiana encouraged me to ask questions, which I 
continue to do in my career at 313 Historic Preservation. Why is this here? What is important to us to 
celebrate and preserve? Asking questions and solving problems centered around historic architecture, 
materials and neighborhood development is something I am lucky to continue to do each day.” 

            Nicholas Hunot, Senior Real Estate Manager, Renew Indianapolis
                        “Since graduating from IU with my Ph.D. in History, I have worked in the nonprofit     
            sector. I first work as a writer and researcher for a bipartisan political research       
            organization that helped to provide research for major news outlets. After several     
            years, I switched industries and began working in community development as a      
            program manager for Renew Indianapolis, the land bank for the City of Indianapolis.   
            Since joining Renew, we have undergone a merger with an Indy-based Community    
            Development Corp (a non-profit development organization) and a Community 
DeDevelopment Financial Institution. Under the new organization, I act as the Senior Real Estate Manager, 
overseeing all city government land bank transactions, both residential and commercial. The goal is to 
return abandon and blighted structures and land in Indianapolis into livable and usable properties again, 
returning them to the tax rolls. Since 2017, we have sold and rehabilitated over 800 properties with $71M 
in total investment in community redevelopment. 

In my job, I oversee a lot of moving parts, coordinate multiple projects with multiple deadlines, as well as 
speak before city boards, commissions, and councils, making presentations and coordinating projects. I 
also do a lot of grant writing for both private and public funding. The skillsets that I learned and 
developed while earning my Ph.D. have been essential in my work. My ability to communicate effectively 
both in writing and speaking, doing in-depth research, crafting persuasive arguments, understanding 
complex issues and processes, as well as coordinating large-scale projects have helped me make the land 
bank what it is today, and I have my Ph.D. to thank for that.” 



             Charlene J. Fletcher is the Curatorial Director at Conner Prairie and the       
             Emerging Voices Postdoctoral Research Associate in Slavery and Justice at     
             Brown University. Prior to attending IU, Charlene led a domestic violence/sexual  
             assault program as well as a large reentry initiative in New York City, assisting    
             women and men in their transition from incarceration to society and also served  
             as a lecturer of Criminal Justice at LaGuardia Community College and an adjunct  
             lecturer in Global and Historical Studies at Butler University.

CharleneCharlene’s research and forthcoming book explores the experiences of confined African-American 
women in Kentucky from Reconstruction to the Progressive Era, specifically illuminating the lives of 
confined Black women by examining places other than carceral locales as arenas of confinement, 
including mental health institutions and domestic spaces. She seeks to explore how these women both 
defied and defined confinement through their incarceration, interactions with public, social, and 
political entities of the period, as well as how they challenged ideas of race and femininity.

CharleneCharlene’s work is motivated by her personal and professional experiences — particularly her work 
with individuals and families impacted by domestic violence and incarceration — and these 
experiences continue to fuel her passion for her work today.
 
““As Curatorial Director, I’m responsible for conducting all historical research for the museum. One of 
my central responsibilities is to curate Promised Land as Proving Ground, the museum’s first exhibition 
that focuses on African American history. I also serve as the consulting historian for The Oldest 
Profession Podcast, sharing sex worker histories with a wider audience. 

HiHistory should be accessible to everyone and I was afforded the opportunity to explore the ways to do 
that. Curating an exhibit requires creating digestible content for public audiences and my work at the 
American Historical Review gave me experience in copy editing, podcast production, and the digital 
humanities that have prepared me for my current role as curatorial director. Graduate school also 
helped me develop analytical skills and how to put them to use beyond primary source material. When I 
arrived at Conner Prairie I was the only historian on site, but my graduate training helped me to identify 
gagaps in the institutional research process and I developed a work plan and entire department to ensure 
the museum has a solid research agenda.

It’s important for emerging historians to follow their passions and use those analytical skills to find new 
and innovative ways to share their work with the world. I love research, sharing stories, and creating 
safe spaces for learning opportunities and my position makes it all possible!”
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Meet our next 
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Awards for Alumni & Students
Ph.D. candidates Chris Jillson and Amanda Waterhouse  
received Future Faculty Teaching Fellowships to teach at Butler 
University.

Ph.Ph.D. candidate Szabolcs László was awarded the 2021 Mildred 
Throne–Charles Aldrich Award by the State Historical Society 
of Iowa Board of Trustees, which selected his paper, “The 
Shock of Seeing the Freedom of American Life: The Iowa 
International Writing Program as Cultural Diplomacy during 
the Cold War” (The Annals of Iowa, spring 2020).

Ph.Ph.D. candidate Gloria Lopez received the Latino Studies 
Dissertation Fellowship for 2021-2022.

Doctoral candidate Asher Lubotzky has won the Gerda Henkel 
Stiftung Ph.D. Fellowship for years 2021-2023.

Ph.D. candidate Meghan Paradis received Fulbright fellowship 
and a German Academic Exchange Service One Year Grant for 
dissertation research in Europe. 

SaSavannah Price’s "Influence Beyond Death: Martyrdom in the 
Murder of Marat" was awarded the European History Prize. 

Ph.D. candidate Julia Riegel has accepted the position of 
Visiting Assistant Professor of Modern European History at 
Hollins University.

LLauren Schumacher received the M. Jeanne Peterson Prize for 
the best essay in women's history or the history of gender and 
sexuality for "Through His Stomach: Men's Cooking in the 20th 
Century."

SSydney Seigel is the winner of the William M. Locke Essay Prize 
for a paper on a topic related to the American Civil War.  The 
title of her paper is "A Moment for Education: The Confederate 
Veteran's Response to The Birth of a Nation."

Ph.D. candidate Nico Sillitti has accepted the position of 
Visiting Assistant Professor of History at Holy Cross College

CaCara Sullivan was awarded the John W. Foster Prize for best 
essay in United States political and diplomatic history for "The 
Legacies of Native American Removal in Indiana during the 
1830s."

Ph.Ph.D. candidate Jazma Sutton was selected as a winner of the 
2021-22 President's Diversity Dissertation Fellowship and was 
also awarded the 2020 Indiana Society of Pioneers Fellowship 
for doctoral dissertation research.

Graduate student Quentin Swaryczewski has received the 
Balassi Institute Graduate Fellowship in Hungarian Studies.

GGraduate student Shouyue Zhang has received the Jerome M. 
Clubb Scholarship, awarded to graduate students interested in 
quantitative history, to participate in the 2021 Inter-university 
Consortium for Political and Social Research (ICPSR) Summer 
Program.

Ph.D. candidates Hannah Alms, Isabel Alvarez-Echandi, Gloria 
Lopez, Sydney-Paige Patterson, Tommy Stephens received 
CAHI Awards in Support of Research and Creative Activity.

Graduate student George Andrei was awarded a Fulbright 
fellowship to carry out dissertation research in Romania.

RRachel Aranyi’s essay, "Politics Masquerading as Religiosity: A 
Look at Jerusalem Holy Sites," won the History department’s 
World History Prize. 
History majors Samuel Bowden, Stephen Henderson, and 
Sydney Tomlinson were elected to Phi Beta Kappa, the oldest 
and most prestigious academic honor society in the United 
States. 

DDoctoral student Kelly Bosworth received a College of Arts 
and Sciences Dissertation Research Fellowship.

History and AAADS double major AJ Boyd was one of ten 
rising seniors across the US who were awarded a prestigious 
Schomburg-Mellon Humanities Summer Institute Fellowship.

Ph.Ph.D. candidate Katy Doll has accepted a position as an 
Assistant Professor in the Department of Humanities and 
Politics at Nova Southeastern University.
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Faculty News, continued



Want to update us 
on your history?

Follow IU History!

twitter.com/iubhistory

facebook.com/IUBHistory


